
President’s Report – January 15, 2015

1. Member dedication award this month goes to Marni. She met me at the accountants on Friday, Dec. 19 at 4 pm (after our Christmas holiday started at 3:30 pm) to go over the 2013-14 financial review with her. Thanks Marni. The invoice for the MVSD 2013-14 presidential release costs has been scanned by our new printer and sent to MTS. We are expecting to receive two years of presidential release subsidy in the upcoming months.
2. Survey on International Student Program – I have gathered feedback. Originally Donna Davidson said that the Board would be doing their survey before Christmas but since then she has said it would be appropriate for us to present our information at the March liaison meeting. 
3. Ed finance presentation – Chris Barkman and I worked on a report.  We made a direct connection between the division goals and the Board’s spending (or lack thereof) to support these goals. The report itself and the presentation of it went well. I think Chris’ idea of a trip to Cuba went particularly well. 
4. I visited the following schools since the last report: Mackenzie Middle School and  Winnipegosis Elementary.
5. Resolution on funding – as per Business Arising. I spoke with MTS VP Norm Gould on Dec. 12 re funding as a follow up to our discussion on this topic at our Nov. exec. meeting. I had found a resolution in my 2014 AGM (MTS Annual General Meeting) binder that was passed unanimously: “That MTS advocate that the province provide the necessary funding to ensure that all special needs students receive the resources to meet their needs.” I asked Norm about the follow up to that resolution so I could share that with you, and he gave the following info. The MTS president and vice president have ensured that every committee that lends itself to this topic (such as the Inclusive Special Ed. Committee, plus 2 others) is addressing it through their channels. Plus the president has opportunities to meet with the Minister of Education (both the last and current one) and the Premier on a regular basis. Everyone involved is being approached. When I asked about alternate funding models being used in other provinces, he mentioned block funding as the alternative. Some of you may remember that this method was tried in Seven Oaks School Division recently and it did not go well from both the CT and RT points of view.  
MTS’s goals are to ensure that money is attached to students who need the funding and that this funding follows those students when they move. Plus MTS is advocating for an increase in the amount of money spend in this area. MTS is also monitoring the level of decline in level 2 funding (we know that Joseph Webanski, MTS Ed Finance staff officer, is monitoring this through his work). MTS is working to ensure that there is transparency around the money used for funding as that is a recommendation of the province’s Auditor General. They are also working towards ensuring that the classroom teacher’s voice in determining their classroom needs is heard.  
Having said all that, is there a further resolution that our resolutions committee needs to develop or is this area being sufficiently addressed by the actions given above?
6. School Board meetings – the information package for the board meeting is available on the public side of the division website on the day of board meetings. While Susan has graciously offered to continue providing us with hard copies, we also have that option. Go get out a glass of wine (or beverage of your choice) on the second and fourth Mondays and enjoy the read.
7. Further – I have the City Council meeting schedule and know already that I can attend 4 board meetings without any conflicts between now and the end of June. Plus those meetings are starting at 5 pm in 2015 so the opportunity is there for me to go to Board meetings after council meetings, which I did on Dec. 8. (I did the yo yo thing that evening and attended two meetings twice).

8. I sent Jack Sullivan an email thanking him for his support of teachers over the years and wishing him and Linda all the best in their future. I received a lovely email in return.

9. I sent Ken Pearce our association feedback on his 4 points re membership – as per his email to us in October and my email to executive after our November exec. meeting. We need to decide what, if anything, we will do about this membership item.
10. I sent Richard Shankaruk a Happy Retirement card.
11. I purchased 18 MTS bistro style mugs for $103 and have those on hand for Schwag.

12. Ice Rental – I have been in contact with the ice people in various communities and have been working on getting this set up and advertised. Doug Miller (Advertising Art – DR - is willing to have a student design a poster for this).
13. People on leave – contacted people on my list – checked to see if they needed assistance/wish them happy holiday season.
Kathy Bellemare

MVTA Pres.

